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SUGGESTIONS

The Committee on Budgets calls on the Committee on Employment and Social Affairs, as the 
committee responsible, to incorporate the following suggestions into its motion for a 
resolution:

1. Asserts that the Recovery and Resilience Facility is reshaping the European Semester 
process; underlines that the two processes should be fully coordinated towards building 
resilience and supporting the recovery from the impact of the COVID-19 crisis;

2. Notes that in the area of social and employment policies, Next Generation EU (NGEU) 
and the EU budget can play a subsidiary but instrumental role in triggering, bundling 
and directing investments towards social development and resilience; appreciates that 
this role will be enhanced by better coordination of national policies towards 
overarching EU objectives such as the European Green Deal, the digital transition and 
the implementation of the European Pillar of Social Rights, the UN Sustainable 
Development Goals and the EU Gender Equality Strategy;

3. Highlights the importance of horizontal coordination between EU programmes and 
national measures for social justice and combating the risk of poverty, the reformed 
European Social Fund being the prime example; holds, however, that the social and 
employment impact should be a transversal consideration across all expenditure 
programmes;

4. Emphasises that the EU budget’s backstop and borrowing and lending functions, and 
notably the SURE scheme, are perfect examples of how the credit capacity and 
reputation of the EU budget can be used to support Member State actions in line with 
European priorities;

5. Regrets that the limited size of the EU budget means that its redistribution and 
stabilisation functions are also limited; stresses that it is all the more important to take 
full advantage of all possibilities under the multiannual financial framework (MFF), the 
NGEU and the own resources system to support national recovery, social justice, and 
environmental, economic, social and inclusive resilience.


